TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR JANUARY 23, 2014
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on January 23, 2014
Members Present: Chris Macek, Joe Palmeri, Michael Parry, Lowell Laporte, John Taylor
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Ted Merrill
Guests: Donna MacNicol, Karen Powers, Doug Finn, Cam Stevenson, John Wheeler, Noah              Grunberg
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 6:45 p.m. 

At 7 p.m. Town Counsel Donna MacNicol began a two-hour training session concerning Special Permits, the writing of decisions, and the Open Meeting Law.
Boards must have Rules and Regulations for Special Permits, which this board completed about a year ago, and those must be available to the public. Special Permit decisions in Shelburne must be based on the five criteria listed in the Zoning Bylaws and those criteria need to be addressed in the final motion and in the written decision. When denied, a Special Permit decision is often appealed Ms. MacNicol stressed the need for legitimate facts for each decision. Conditions may be applied to Special Permits, including those that address the look of a property. Landscaping and screening may be required as conditions. Consultants may be hired by the ZBA for expert advice. Ms. MacNicol said that following a hearing for a Special Permit or a variance, boards may wish meet again within a week to approve the written decision and the minutes, which should be a "detailed record of the proceedings." Variance and Special Permit hearings must start within 65 days of an application being received but the timeline may be extended via a written agreement filed with the Town Clerk. Hearings should not be closed until the Board is sure that all information and submittals have been received.
Once decisions are filed with the Town Clerk, the Board is responsible for mailing copies of the decisions to the applicant, the abutters and anyone from the hearing who requests a copy. Either the Chair or the Clerk of the Board may sign a decision. 
Regarding changes to the Open Meeting Law, Ms. MacNicol said that posting meetings on time is very important. Document lists should be included for every meeting. Board members may participate remotely in a meeting as approved by the Attorney General's Office. Shelburne has such an arrangement.

Following the presentation the Board resumed discussion on changes to the sign bylaw.
At 10 p.m. Lowell left the meeting. At 10:05 p.m. Faye left the meeting.

A motion was made by Chris, seconded by John, to send the finalized draft sign regulation changes to the Planning Board.


Voting to Approve: Chris, Joe, Michael, John


Opposed: None


Abstaining: None

At 10:58 p.m. Michael moved that the meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by John. The vote was unanimously in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant

Document List:
Training Packet provided by Donna MacNicol

Open Meeting Law Packet provided by Donna MacNicol

Draft changes to Sign Regulations for review, dated 1/9/2014
